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  NZSA TOP OF THE SOUTH NEWS
21 June 2019
Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz.  Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/
	

	


TONIGHT: COUCH STORIES PRESENTS ‘HOW WE MET’
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If you enjoy great storytelling and a bit of romantic intrigue, you'll love the next Couch Stories show in Nelson on Friday 21 June. Jo Ann Firestone and Ro Cambridge will introduce five couples, who will individually tell their version of how they met. That's five couples and ten stories. How differently do people ​remember significant shared events in their lives? These stories will give a fascinating insight into shared memory, and ​the power of love and attraction. 

This event is a fundraiser for Nelson Centre of Musical Arts (NCMA) and takes place at NCMA, 48 Nile Street, Nelson at 7 pm. For more information see: http://www.couchstories.co.nz/next-show---21-june-2019.html or book now at: //www.ticketdirect.co.nz/event/details/195392/couch-stories-how-we-met. Tickets also available from NCMA, Monday – Friday, 9 am to 5 pm, and one hour prior to the performance time.

WOMAN IN THE WILDERNESS: AUTHOR TALK IN RICHMOND

Miriam Lancewood will be at Richmond Library on Tuesday 25 June, 5.30 – 6.30 pm, to talk about her book Woman in the Wilderness: a story of survival, love & self-discovery in New Zealand. This is an inspirational story of how one woman learned to dig deep and push the boundaries in order to discover what really matters in life. 

Miriam Lancewood is a young Dutch woman living a primitive, nomadic life in the heard of New Zealand’s mountains with her NZ husband. She  lives in a tent or hut and survives by hunting wild animals, foraging edible plants and using minimal supplies. For the last six years she has lived this way, through all seasons, often cold, hungry and isolated in the bush. She loves her life and feels free, connected to the land, and happy. There’s a lot of drama out there in the wilds and Miriam knows how to spin a good yarn, making this a gripping and engaging read. Find out more at https://miriamlancewood.com/
PICTON POETS NEXT MEETING
The Picton Poets meet on the fourth Wednesday of the month, 10.30 am – 12.00 pm at Picton Library. They share their own original poems in a friendly, constructive atmosphere. New members and visitors are welcome.

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 26 June. The topic for a poem is ‘The Bookmark’. For more information contact Joyce Elwood-Smith on 027 226 1276 or joyce.elwoodsmith@gmail.com
HEADLANDS – BOOK DISCUSSION IN NELSON
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More and more of us are suffering from anxiety. In 2017, one in five New Zealanders sought help for a diagnosed anxiety or mood disorder. In the book Headlands: New Stories of Anxiety, thirty New Zealanders share their experiences.

Come to Kush Café, 5 Church Street, on Thursday 27 June at 5 pm and hear contributors Donna McLeod, Sarah Lin Wilson and Kerry Sunderland and the book's editor, Top of the South branch member Naomi Arnold, discuss what anxiety feels like, what causes it, what helps and what doesn't. All welcome. 
The event is hosted by Volume bookshop, which will have copies of Headlands available for purchase.

PLAY READING FOR MICHELANNE IN NELSON

Award-winning playwright Michelanne Forster and director Giles Burton present a gala reading of Michelanne’s play Larnach – Castle of Lies on Saturday 29 June, 7.30 pm, at Fellworth House, 193 Milton Street, Nelson.

The event is a fundraiser for Nelson Tasman Hospice.

William Larnach was a fascinating character who had an important and ultimately tragic role in New Zealand’s colonial history. A wealthy banker and politician who built a lavish mock-Baronial castle on the Otago peninsula, he had married for the third time and seemed to be at the height of his power and influence when he took his own life in the Wellington parliament buildings. What dark family secrets pushed him over the edge?

The play reading involves a cast of ten actors lead by Helen Moulder. There will also be a musical interlude with soprano Allison Cormack and pianist Pauline Boyd. Wine, catering and optional evening dress are all part of the fun.  Tickets: $75, including wine and canapés. Tickets from Eventbrite at  https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/larnach-castle-of-lies-tickets-62022514009
WORKSHOP COURSE: HOW TO WRITE A FICTION NOVEL

International award-winning Hokitika author Wendy Scott is running a 6-week series of workshops on How to Write a Fiction Novel. The workshops take place on Sundays, starting 30 June and running to 4 August, 1.30 - 4.30 pm, and will be held at CoRe (New Coasters), 38 Albert Street, Greymouth.

The workshops will cover the following topics:

Session One – How to Start

Session Two – Plot & Story Arcs & Genre

Session Three – Style, POV & Setting the Scene

Session Four: Characterisation & Dialogue

Session Five: Editing & Shaping

Session Six: How to Finish

The cost for all six sessions is $120 per person, or $30 per session (it is recommended attending all sessions to gain full insight into novel building). Payment is due by 27 June, either via PayPal to wendyscott2@gmail.com or direct debit to account 38-9011-0695785-00, WJ Scott (include your name and Novel Workshop as reference). Cash payments by negotiation with Wendy. Please register your interest asap to wendyscottbooks@gmail.com, as the number of attendees is limited (the first ten paid have a guaranteed placement). 

Please bring pens and notebook (laptops optional). Note that CoRe would be grateful for a koha of $10 per participant for the use of the space.

WRITERS OF PICTON

Writers of Picton usually meet on the first Monday of the month at 1 pm (note new meeting time) in the upstairs meeting room at Picton Library. 

The next meeting will be on Monday 1 July. The writing exercise is 200-400 words on the topic ‘Leap of Faith.
For more information contact Irene & Peter Thomas at 03-973 0638 or pandi.goodhope@gmail.com
AUTHOR TALK IN RICHMOND

Award-winning author and ecologist Philip Simpson will at Richmond Library on Tuesday 2 July, 12 – 1 pm, to talk about his book Down the Bay: a Natural and Cultural History of Abel Tasman National Park.

The Abel Tasman National Park is one of New Zealand’s iconic and most used national parks.  This authoritative account provides a complete picture of the landforms of Abel Tasman, the beaches, the plants and animals, the Maori and European history and the coastal environment. Down the Bay is published by Potton & Burton. Read more about the book here: http://www.pottonandburton.co.nz/store/down-the-bay
Everyone is welcome at Richmond Library for this free event. Cash book sales will be available. For more information contact Pania Walton at pania.walton@tasman.govt.nz
WRITERS AT LUNCHTIME

The next Writers at Lunchtime meeting takes place on Wednesday 3 July, 11.30 am to 1.30 pm. The guest speaker at 12.30 pm will be Sue Perkins with a talk on self-publishing, concentrating on how to format your book for e-book publishing and how to self-publish with Amazon and other outlets.
Sue Perkins grew up in Devon, England and emigrated to New Zealand with her family. She now lives in Richmond. Her interests include writing, reading, genealogy and aqua jogging. 

Sue has had over thirty books published, all in e-book format and nearly all of them published in paperback. Her first romance novel was released in May 2007, quickly followed by a fantasy trilogy, more romance books and young adult and middle grade fantasy novels.
At least half of these were self published – the other half published by an American publisher who has since gone out of business – so Sue is now self-publishing her back catalogue. She is presently writing a full length epic fantasy novel, which she hopes to finish by the end of 2019.

The venue for Writers at Lunchtime is The Prince Albert, 113 Nile Street, Nelson (car parking is accessed from Tasman Street). Come any time from 11.30 am, but make sure to be there at 12.30 pm to hear Sue’s talk. Everyone is welcome. For more information contact Chrissie on 03-5469818, email cj.ward@xtra.co.nz
NZ HERITAGE BOOK AND WRITING AWARDS

The NZ Heritage Book and Writing Awards are open for entries from 1 July to 10 September. There are several categories: 

Non-fiction Book Prize: $1000 – entry fee $35

Fiction Book Prize: $1000 – entry fee $35

Poetry Prize (maximum 50 lines): $200 – entry fee $15

Short Prose (maximum 2500 words) Prize: $200 – entry fee $15 (judged by Top of the South writer Paul Maunder)

Young Writers (up to & including 20 years old, for writing maximum 500 words, include your age) Prize: $200 – entry fee $15

The shortlist will be announced on 1 October, and the results and prize giving held in Christchurch on Thursday 24 October. 


To enter the Poetry, Short Prose and young Writers categories, email your entries marked with category and name of person entering to 

nzsacanterbury@gmail.com with named payment of $15 to Authors Canterbury Account  03 0855 0386973 00. Post with cheque to the address below if you are unable to e-mail.

To enter the Book categories, please post your books named with category and name of person entering to NZSA Canterbury, 302 Lake Terrace Road, Shirley, Christchurch 8061 with named payment of $35 to the account given above. For more information see: https://nzsacanterbury.wordpress.com/home/heritage-awards-2019/
BLACKBALL WRITERS RETREAT AND ENCOUNTER

After the successful inaugural Blackball Readers and Writers Festival in 2018 the organising co-op decided to make the festival biennial and to hold a writers retreat in the interim year, once again over Labour Weekend.

This first retreat will be held from midday Saturday 26 October to late morning Monday 28 October 2019. It will be limited to 20 people. While the emphasis will be on having space to write in a peaceful yet resonant environment, there will be three one-hour craft sessions offered during the weekend, taken by tutors Paddy Richardson (on plot); Jeffrey Paparoa Holman (on imagery); and Paul Maunder (on dialogue and point of view). If a sample of work (up to 10 pages) is sent in beforehand, there will also be one-on-one 30 minute private sessions available, at the discretion of the tutors.

On the Saturday night there will be an interactive story-telling offering by the Talltales Co-op; there will be a discussion on the Sunday night of the role and purpose of the writer – why I write, who for, determinations etc; and the retreat will finish with a round-the-room story telling session based on work accomplished over the weekend.

Fee: $90 covering all meals (lunches will be self-catering from food supplied, but the evening meal will be catered) and tutor and venue expenses. Participants need to find their own accommodation, but there will be seven places (backpacker style) available at the Brian Wood Cottage for $15 a night.

Once again the venue will be the Blackball School. For registration and enquiries contact wkcultur@gmail.com or 03-7324010.

POEM IN THE WINDOW

Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for June is To Collingwood by Mark Raffills. 
Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criterion is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol Ercolano at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 

The ‘window poems’ are published in the biennial Horizons anthologies, which also feature the winning stories from the Page & Blackmore Short Story Competitions. Every author included in the anthology receives a free copy.  

The poems that appeared during 2015 and 2016 were published in Horizons 3, which can be purchased here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/publications.html 

The poems displayed during 2017 and 2018 will be included in Horizons 4, which will be published during the later part of 2019. 
